Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association

Board Meeting Minutes 11/5/2007
I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association Board Meeting at 7:45 P.M. on November 5th, 2007 at the Donatelli residence.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present: 

Steve Joyaux
Bob Reed
Mark Soppi

Donna Gaffin
Curt Aigner

Mario Conte

Jennifer Donatelli 

Patty Orban

Marianne Pope

Roger Orban

Jay Beaton

Ted Matuszewski 

A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
III. Homeowner Presentation- Clint Perkins 

Roger was informed by Clint , that he will be unable to attend tonight. He stated that he will need more time to gather the necessary information to present to the board on his driveway/culvert problems. 
IV. President’s Report -  Roger Orban – Tonight’s discussion was on the Quadrennial Tax Reassessment for Wayne Township. Roger had informed the group of a possible 20% increase in our subdivision real estate taxes. This also brought up discussion on tax increase appeals with Wayne Township as a group or on individual basics. The new assessed values will be out on 11/8/2008   Roger stated if the assessed values were out of line, we should appeal. He will contact the board first if we should proceed on this.
V. Treasurer’s Report -  Patty Orban - presented the status of 2007 P & L and Balance Sheet.  There are still 3 members with unpaid association dues/fees totaling $3707.00.This includes assessments, lot mowing and late fees. There are 2 properties under foreclosure. These past due amounts will be collected at closing if possible. Patty stated all areas are close and within budget now that the year is closing.
Warning letters along with late fees are sent out on all past due accounts.

VI. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – Lot 12 ,Lot 29, and Lot 117 are under construction. Lot 25 Submitted plans for deck/patio approval. Lot 12 notified of improper silt fence installation. 
b. Landscape- Shrubs added to both entry ways. Discussion was made on watering of new plantings. A proposal for 3200.00 was presented for weekly watering during the summer months.This along with other improvements will be tabled for a later date.
c. Communications –The previous meeting minutes posted to web site.
d. Roads – Crack filling completed and under budget. Proposals reviewed for snow removal for 2007-2008. Motion was made and passed for Kozack Landscaping for snow removal. Yield sign installed at Magnolia and Forsythia.
e. Ponds – Continuance of water testing / treating to improve water quality. Geese Patrol still active on ponds. Culvert grate added to South side of middle pond. Pond aerators to be removed and stored for winter shortly.Dupage County Heath Department reports not in yet. Janesway Farm run-off testing reports not available yet.
VII.Old business:
a. Fanella Collection Update:Mr. Fanella has been served his final warning letter and has 10 days to respond on his late/ non-payments. 
VIII.New Business:
      a: Subdivision Security : The group discussed the rash of vehicle damage and theft in this area. Jennifer,Ted,and Curt research security systems at entryways to monitor vehicle movement in and out of the subdivision.
IX: Adjournment : Roger Orban closed the meeting at 9:00pm.
X:Minutes submitted by:  Curt Aigner
